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NOTICE OF STUDY COMMENCEMENT 
The Town of Carleton Place (Town) has 
witnessed unprecedented growth over the 
past 5 years, and this growth is expected to 
continue into the foreseeable future. To 
accommodate growth and ensure the 
integrity of the Town’s servicing 
infrastructure and capacity for existing and 
future development, the Town has initiated 
a Water and Wastewater Master Plan 
(WWMP) to provide a long-range plan for 
water and wastewater needs over the next 
20 years.  The WWMP will review 
opportunities to optimize the performance of 
existing infrastructure, while identifying the 
most sustainable approach to serve the 
Town’s existing communities as well as new 
development.   

This study is being undertaken in 
accordance with Approach #2 of the Master 
Planning Process, as outlined in Appendix 4 
of the Municipal Class Environmental 
Assessment (MCEA) document (October 
2000, as amended in 2007, 2011 and 2015). As such, the WWMP will address Phases 1 and 2 of the 
MCEA process to fulfill the requirements for the recommended Schedule B projects, and will form the 
basis for the recommended Schedule C water and wastewater projects identified within the WWMP 
report. Given that the findings of the WWMP are anticipated to confirm the need for expansion of the 
Water Treatment Plant and the Wastewater Treatment Plant, the Town may proceed with Phases 3 
and 4 of the MCEA process for these projects. 

How to get involved? 

Various opportunities for public involvement will be provided during this important study, and your 
feedback is encouraged to provide input to project planning by helping to identify potential water and 
wastewater servicing needs and opportunities.  You are invited to visit the study website 
(https://carletonplace.ca/water-and-wastewater-master-plan.php) to learn more about this study and to 
subscribe to receive important updates.  Notice of future public consultation events will also be 
published in the Town’s news bulletins, social media accounts and on the Town’s website 
(www.carletonplace.ca).  

We look forward to hearing from you! 

Please visit the Town’s website or contact one of the following study team members if you would like 
to learn more about this study, or to be added to the study mailing list: 

Guy Bourgon, P.Eng. 
Director of Public Works 
Town of Carleton Place 
Tel: 613-257-6209 
Email: gbourgon@carletonplace.ca  

Kevin Alemany 
Project Manager 
Stantec Consulting Ltd. 
Tel: 613-724-4091 
Email: kevin.alemany@stantec.com  

All information will be collected in accordance with the Freedom of Information and Protection of 
Privacy Act (2009). Except for personal information, all comments will become part of the public 
record. 

This notice was issued on June 3rd, 2021 
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